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ITEM IDENTIFICATION: 
 
Student Financial Support 2001-02:  Report of the Vice-Provost, Students  
 
JURISDICTIONAL INFORMATION: 
 
The Board’s terms of reference give it responsibility for recommending to the Governing 
Council the annual general academic fee schedule.  The Board receives the annual Report on 
Student Financial Support as background to its consideration of that schedule.  (The 
Committee on Academic Policy and Programs, a committee of the Academic Board, is 
responsible for the area of student awards.) 
 
PREVIOUS ACTION TAKEN: 
 
On April 30, 1998, the governing council approved the Tuition Fee Policy.  It states:  “The 
basic principle of the tuition policy is that public funding should be supplemented as can be 
demonstrated to be necessary to offer students an education experience of a quality that ranks 
with that of the finest public research universities of the world.”  The Policy “assumes the 
existence of programs of student aid to maintain the accessibility of the University to 
students of varying financial means.” 
 
Also on April 30, 1998, the Governing Council approved the Policy on Student Financial 
Support, which begins with the following statement of principle:  “No student offered 
admission to a program at the University of Toronto should be unable to enter or complete 
the program due to lack of financial means.” 
 
HIGHLIGHTS: 
 
As specified in the Policy on Student Financial Support, the report provides a summary, by 
academic division, of:  the levels of student financial need as assessed through the 
University's common needs assessment mechanism; the student financial assistance 
provided; the full value of funding packages provided to students in doctoral-stream 
programs; the debt levels of students graduating from first-entry programs; and, the results of 
the 2002 survey of students with respect to accessibility. 
 
The report notes that need-based financial support to students has increased from $1.5 
million in 1990-91 to approximately $35 million in 2001-02.  The survey results provide 
evidence that accessibility with respect to the ethnocultural and socioeconomic backgrounds 
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of students in both first-entry undergraduate and professional deregulated-fee programs has 
been maintained. 
 
FINANCIAL AND/OR PLANNING IMPLICATIONS: 
 
No financial implications. 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
For information only. 
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